
MINUTES OF MANCHESTER/SHORTSVILLE JOINT SEWERAGE SYSTEM MEETING AT 
                        MANCHESTER VILLAGE HALL ON AUGUST 18,2020    
 
Present; Roger Lonneville                               Commissioner/Trustee of Shortsville 
               Fred Mink                                         Mayor of Shortsville 
               Nancy Johnsen                                 Mayor of Manchester                
               Bill Henry                                         Trustee of Manchester 
               Sharon Trimm                                  Trustee of Shortsville              
               Michael Buttaccio                            Trustee of Manchester/Deputy Commissioner 
               Rita Gurewitch                                 Treasurer of Joint Sewer/Village /Village Clerk Manchester         
               Gordon Eddington                            Eddington Enviromental LLC 
Absent: Sandra Liberty                                   Clerk for Joint Sewer 
  
Recording Clerk:  Amy Alexander                              Accounting Clerk of Village of Manchester 
                        
 
The meeting was called to order by Commissioner/Trustee Lonneville 
                     
Treasurer Gurewitch presented the June and July Operation and Maintenance Treasurers Report a motion was made by Mayor Mink and 
seconded by Mayor Johnsen voted upon and unanimously carried, as prepared and placed on file. 
 
 
The following bills were presented to the commission for their audit and were approved for payment on a motion made by Mayor Mink 
seconded by Mayor Johnsen. 
 
 
         Operation and Maintenance Abstract # 2 vouchers# 3541-3560 checks # 3799-3560 $15,566.42 
         Operation and Maintenance Abstract #3 vouchers# 3562-3593 checks #3818-3845   $19,348.91 
  
 
Old Business: 

1.  It was question, if letter was sent out to Superior? It was discussed to watch dumping in our manhole at Clover Crossing 
2. Trustee Lonneville will check with DEC about sending out a letter to Superior if this continues. 

 
New Business: 

1. Mayor Mink proposed to have Trustee Lonneville on as Commissioner and all meetings can be held in the Village of Manchester. 
Trustee Buttaccio would like to take over Commissioner.  Mayor Mink motioned to have Trustee Lonneville be commissioner for 
the next year and Trustee Buttaccio take over the following year seconded by Trustee Buttaccio, all ayes 

2. Gordon would like to purchase a Hedge Hog Head for $1500.00. Mayor Mink made a motion to purchase the Hedge Hog  
Seconded by Trustee Buttaccio, all “Ayes” 

3. Trustee Trimm asked for an overview of the DEC report (No violations and the plant is well runned) 
 

 
Reported_ EDDINGTON ENVIROMENTAL LLC REPORT 
     

1. Ran belt press-Composting Sludge 
2. NYSDEC inspected our sludge handling and composting operation on June 26th inspection went well 
3. Installed rebuilt pump at main pump station after rebuild 
4. Main plant flow calibrated. 
5. Mechanical bar screen motor and controller failed-called in service rep. Purchased motor to temporally get unit back online while 

waiting for new motor and controller-(3-week delivery time) 
6. Replace 2 clarifier water recirculating pumps 
7. Flows are low-typical for this time of year 
8. Ran trial on “Wart Hog” sewer jet cleaner head. Works really well on roots and grease build up in sewer lines. Both Manchester 

and Shortsville recommend we purchase it @$1500. 
9. Maintenance on equipment-everything is running fine. 

   
Next meeting is October 20th at the Manchester Village Hall. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 3:43 
        . 

 
          
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                                          Respectively submitted: 
                                                                                                                                          Sandra J. Liberty/Amy Alexander 
                                                                                                                                          Deputy Village Clerk/Treasurer/Accounting clerk 
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